Nnited Dtates Denate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

September 12, 2013

Dear Speaker Boehner and Leader Reid,

Americans are fed up with Congress’ inability to keep its promises and control spending, Just two years
ago, we committed to the taxpayers and each other to begin an era of fiscal restraint with passage of the Budget
Control Act of 2011, and already efforts are underway to unravel that agreement.

As the only major bipartisan deficit reduction bargain in the last fifteen years, the Budget Contro! Act
provided a ten year blue print to restrain federal spending, accepted in exchange for a $2 trillion increase in the
national debt limit. The balanced compromise reduced both defense and non-defense spending, but for only
two years. Under the bipartisan agreement, total discretionary spending in FY 2014 is capped at $967
billion. Most of this spending would still be financed with borrowed money as the deficit for the year is still
projected to be $560 billion.

As you know, fiscal year 2014 is the last year discretionary spending will actually be reduced as a result
of the Budget Control Act. After next year, the law allows discretionary spending to once again increase
annually. Removing the spending restrains for 2014 would, therefore, make a mockery of the agreement to
restrain spending because spending would have only be reduced for one year.

This is an all too familiar Washington narrative that explains why our national debt is nearly $17 trillion.
Just today, the Congressional Budget Office revealed the initial House CR would exceed the current spending
limits by $19 billion. Congress cannot break its commitment to restrain spending while expecting another debt
limit increase to pay for its broken promises with even more borrowed money.

We reject the temptation of any short term political victory that paves the way for bigger debt, bigger
borrowing, and bigger government. Therefore, we absolutely oppose any continuing resolution or
appropriations legislation that would increase spending above the levels provided under the Budget Control
Act. Furthermore, if Congress cannot keep its word to control spending as agreed to in the bipartisan Budget
Control Act, we will not agree to additional increases in the debt limit. We do not need another bipartisan
agreement to increase spending and borrowing.

Sincerely,




